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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 

House Memorial 103 requests the PED to collaborate with state institutions of higher learning, 
gifted education organizations and the Legislative Education Study Committee to determine the 
requirements and competencies for a gifted education endorsement on teaching licenses. The 
PED would: 
  

• take into consideration the existing coursework at the colleges of education at the state 
institutions of higher education that offer specialized gifted education programs for 
students; 

 
• the study would consider endorsement competencies for gifted education teachers, such 

as those proposed in the Technical Assistance Manual for Gifted Education in New 
Mexico, and existing portfolio guidelines for gifted education, such as those developed 
by the New Mexico Association for the Gifted; and 
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• the study would also identify assessments currently available in gifted education that 
could be adopted within New Mexico as an appropriate gifted education examination that 
would demonstrate that gifted education-endorsed teachers are highly qualified, such as 
the "Education Testing Service PRAXIS II Gifted Exam". 

 
Copies of the memorial would be transmitted to the PED, the Deans of the Colleges of Education 
at the state institutions of higher learning, the New Mexico Association for the Gifted and the 
Legislative Education Study Committee. 
 
No timeframe is identified for the conclusion of the study. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
The PED reports that the requirements of the memorial can be accomplished with existing Public 
PED staff. 
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
Studies show that gifted students have unique needs that require accommodations and 
modifications at school. 
 
It is important that public schools meet the needs of gifted students and help them to realize their 
potential and maintain their motivation to learn. 
 
Research shows that in order to meet these needs, gifted education teachers must be specifically 
trained and highly qualified. 
 
Highly qualified gifted education teachers are not only better prepared to meet the needs of 
gifted students but are a resource to general education teachers to assist in the differentiation of 
instruction to the benefit of all students. 
 
In New Mexico, during the 2006-2007 school year, over thirteen thousand students were 
identified as gifted and were provided services by over seven hundred gifted education teachers, 
even though the state licensure system does not fully recognize the special requirements and 
talents of teachers of gifted students; 
 
The PED states: 
 

Currently, teachers are content specialists rather than specialists with training to meet the 
needs of the gifted.  Also, under existing licensure rules, a teacher licensed at the level of 
the gifted student and in the appropriate content area is qualified to teach that student.   
 
Further, some, but not all, colleges of education in New Mexico offer gifted programs to 
prepare gifted teachers.  Gifted education graduate courses are available online at Eastern 
New Mexico University, New Mexico Highlands University—Farmington Branch and 
New Mexico State University.  Face-to-face courses are available at Western New 
Mexico University and the University of New Mexico.  There are 479 unduplicated 
teachers who taught gifted classes in 2007-2008 at the 120th reporting, according to 
STARS. 
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The Albuquerque Association for Gifted and Talented Students has requested the 
implementation of a gifted endorsement. 

 
DUPLICATION, RELATIONSHIP 
 
House Memorial 83 duplicates House Joint Memorial 83 and Senate Memorial 81 and is related 
to House Bill 131. 
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